Huntingdon Borough Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes
The Huntingdon Borough Public Safety Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA on Tuesday, June 3, 2025.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer, Tim Furlong, Brent Rader, and Bryant Bliss.
The members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Chief of Police Charles Streightiff, Code Enforcement Officer James Morris, Borough Manager Chris Stevens, and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called the Public Safety Committee Meeting to order at 4:00 PM.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Gary Cramer said he was waiting on his wife at the corner, and a person on a bike almost hit someone on the sidewalk.
Chief Streightiff said that his officers are talking to people every day about riding bikes on the sidewalks.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Code Enforcement Officer’s report.
James Morris then went over his report with the committee.
President James Bair asked for updates on the Everhart property, 810 14th Street property and a property on 7th Street.
James Morris said they have been issued citations and will be issuing another citation.
President James Bair asked about the old gas line at 1301 Moore Street.
James Morris said this line has been disconnected and when Mel Woomer comes back to do his thing, then he will remove it.
James Morris spoke on Midnight and said they wanted to paint murals on their building.  James said this is being kicked to zoning.
James Morris then spoke on the sub-division on Weaver Park.  James said this is dividing one lot into two lots.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Chief of Police report.
Charles Streightiff then went over his report with the committee.
Charles Streightiff said that he filed an extension on the Act 120 grant reimbursement for Brooke Colledge.
Charles Streightiff said that he must use the PTS Grant by the end of August.
Charles Streightiff said that Brooke Colledge will graduate on June 13th and will be sworn in at the Borough Council meeting on June 17th.
Charles Streightiff said that Phillip Miller has completed his FTO and is now on his own.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Mayor’s report.
Thomas Yoder said he had nothing to report.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens introduced Bryant Bliss and said that they are doing the routine maintenance and service for the heating and air conditioning systems throughout the borough.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Fire Companies report.
Tim Furlong went over the incidents, expenses, events held, upcoming events and other items.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on new business.
President James Bair said that he has been getting calls about vehicles parking on the curbs and breaking them.
There was a discussion on this.
Chief Streightiff is to look at other municipalities and townships on their ordinances about parking on the curb and sidewalks and bring information back to the committee.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Public Safety Committee meeting was adjourned at 4:22 PM.
Minutes submitted by,

Richard S King
Borough Secretary
Page 2 of 2

